
SUPA

Swinburne University Postgraduate Association

PO Box 390

Hawthorn Vic 3122

(03) 9214 5395

The Secretary

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, Small

Business and Education Legislation Committee

Parliament House

Canberra  ACT  2600

e-mail Transmission: eet.sen@aph.gov.au
30 October 2000

Dear Sir,

Swinburne University Postgraduate Association (SUPA) welcomes the opportunity to put forward to the Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, Small Business and Education Legislation Committee a submission on the Australian Research Council (Consequential and Transitional Provisions) Bill 2000 and Australian Research Council Bill 2000. SUPA is the recognised body that represents all postgraduate students at Swinburne University of Technology. SUPA has a membership of approximately 3000 postgraduates and is represented on a range of University Boards and Committees at Swinburne.

Australian Research Council (Consequential and Transitional Provisions) Bill 2000

SUPA has concerns over White Paper's proposals in respect of the Research Training Scheme and Institutional Grants Scheme. The Bill in implementing the White paper’s proposals allows for public funding for research and research education to be allocated to both public and private providers. This raises a number of matters for SUPA, the first being the principle of allocating public research funds to private providers. SUPA is of the opinion that public funds should only be allocated to public institutions. Public institutions provide a greater accountability to government in decision-making through their bodies of governance, which comprise membership drawn from university staff, students, government members and community representatives. Universities are required to report regularly on their financial status, enrolment profile as well as having well developed internal policies and procedures on a broad range of educational fiduciary matters. SUPA is of the opinion that public universities in their ongoing role as providers of higher education are best positioned to offer the expertise required to conduct research and research education.

SUPA is concerned that private providers are insufficiently open to public scrutiny as they do not have the same reporting requirements and obligations as publicly owned universities Thus, SUPA would not support these institutions receiving government funding. SUPA considers that in comparison to universities private providers lack transparency in decision-making and have little if any student representation. As such, SUPA has concerns over the way in which questions of student ownership of intellectual property would be dealt with by private providers given the lack of independent postgraduate associations that would otherwise advocate for student rights.

Secondly, one research funding option that the Bill proposes is that potential funding recipients would need to be registered by the Australian Qualifications Framework (AQF), and to have submitted a Research and Research Training Management Plan to the ARC. SUPA believes that such measures are not sufficient in themselves to ensure that applicants are capable and deserving of research funding as the Australian Qualifications Framework register is just a framework not an accreditation body. The Bill also proposes to allow non-AQF registered organisations to apply for funds via the Minister. SUPA questions the appropriateness of the Minister in having the power to allow for non-AQF registered bodies to apply for research funds at his or her discretion. This is especially noteworthy given the role of the recently established Australian Universities Quality Agency (AQUA) in monitoring and reporting to government on quality assurance matters in higher education.

Of major concern to SUPA is the move to reduce the funded times for higher degrees, given the removal of funding for 'gap places', and the already restricted state of research funding available to higher education institutions. SUPA is unable to see how reducing funded times for higher degrees will lead to improved rates of completion.  SUPA believes that such measures will simply act as a blunt mechanism to increase pressure on institutions to weed out those students who it feels it can no long adequately support for a variety of reasons. SUPA believes that questions of how best to support and create a quality research and research training environment will remain inadequately undressed. SUPA is of the view that superficially higher education institutions will of course produce research and research training management plans that seek assure government that they are complying with policy, but that the research student experience at higher education institutions will not be enhanced but will be diminished.

Australian Research Council Bill 2000

As an expert body, the Australian Research Council currently has the capacity to conduct its own inquires into matters of research. The Bill does not allow for the ARC to continue to undertake its own inquiries. SUPA views that this expertise and independence should be retained and strengthened not diminished. Accordingly, SUPA believes that the ARC should continue to initiate its own inquiries in much the same manner in which the NH&MRC conducts its inquiries. 

SUPA would also recommend that a record of ministerial directions and requests to the ARC be available to parliament within a shortened time frame as currently such information is included in the ARC’s Annual report, as this written document is often not released to the public up until a year later. SUPA believes that any requests or directions given by the Minister to the ARC should be tabled in parliament within a thirty day period, this would bring the requirements of ministerial reporting closer into line with those of the Health Minister in respect of the NH&MRC. 

Currently, membership of the ARC Board does not contain a student representative, SUPA believes that the Bill should be amended to include student representation. Given the contribution that postgraduate students make to research in Australia and the importance of providing a student perspective on research matters SUPA recommends that the Bill be amended to include a currently enrolled student nominated by the Council of Australian Postgraduate Associations as a voting member of the Board.
SUPA would welcome the opportunity to discuss our recommendations and comments on the Bills with the Committee if that would be of assistance.

Yours sincerely

Gautam Gupta

President
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